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VILLAGE NEWS
Veterans Day Ceremony

November 11 • 11:00 am • Veterans Memorial Park

Join us for a ceremony at Veterans Memorial 
Park, 220 Civic Center Plaza at 11:00 am on 
Veterans Day.  The event includes a flag and 
color guard presentation, rifle salute and a 
tribute to our fallen warriors. 
Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, the Veterans 
Day Ceremony will have some changes to 
allow for social distancing.  Face coverings 
will also be required for all attendees.
Village of Glendale Heights offices will be 
closed on Wednesday, November 11 as 
we honor all military personnel, past and 
present. For more information, please call 
the Mayor’s Office at 630.909.5303.

Business License Renewal. . . . . . .       Page 10
Center for Senior Citizens . . . . . . . .         Page 5
Christmas Sharing . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                Page 3
Glendale Lakes Golf Club. . . . . . . . .          Page 6

New Businesses. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                 Page 10
Parks, Recreation & Facilities. . . . . .       Page 4
Police Department. . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                Page 9
Public Works Department. . . . . . . .         Page 7

Inside: For updates, information and alerts 
regarding COVID-19, please visit  
www.glendaleheights.org/covid19

Santa will be serving up a breakfast to go as we have a safe 
alternative to our annual "Breakfast with Santa".  Be sure 
to bring your Christmas list to drop off for Santa!  Visit the 
Village/Sports Hub website for more information coming 
soon!

November 30 • 7:00 pm  
*New location* Camera Park

Tree Lighting 
Ceremony

December 19 • 9:00 am - 11:30 am
*New location* Outside of the Sports Hub

Join Mayor Jackson and the Village Board as we officially 
welcome the holiday season!  More information will be 
available on the Village website as we look to the sky for 
holiday cheer!

Breakfast with Santafrom
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Letter from the Village President
A PROUD & PROGRESSIVE
VILLAGE FOR ALL PEOPLE

Coffee with the Mayor & Board is held on the first Saturday of each month* from 
10:00 am to noon at the Center for Senior Citizens. The next Coffees with the 
Mayor & Board is scheduled for November 7th and December 5th.  If you 
are unable to attend and have a comment, suggestion or question, please call 
the Mayor’s Office at 630.909.5303. *Subject to Change

Coffee with the Mayor & Board

Dear residents, 
Happy holidays!  It is hard to believe that we are already heading into the holiday season and closing out the 2020 
season.  This year has been unprecedented and full of challenges each and every day.  The holiday season is a time 
to be with our loved ones, whether in person or virtually in this "temporary new normal".  The holidays are also a 
time to support each other, support our community, support our local businesses and to come together to raise 
each of us up.  My goal, as Village President and as a public servant, is to provide us with a sense of community and 
to help bring development, programs and events in a safe way.  I want to thank everyone who participated in our 
fall events as we bring a little bit of normal back to our lives.

Since October, we have completed six different Food Distribution Events with another one on its way on Saturday, 
November 14th from 9:00 am to noon at Camera Park.  These events have helped feed thousands of families from 

Glendale Heights and the surrounding communities.  We have had hundreds of volunteers who have dedicated their Saturdays to 
help those affected by the COVID-19 pandemic and I want to personally thank each and every one of them for their help.  If you are 
interested in volunteering to lend a hand at the upcoming Food Distribution Event or other Village programs, please visit our VIP page 
on the Village website at www.glendaleheights.org for more information.  

I am very pleased to announce that we will be holding our annual Veterans Day Ceremony on Wednesday, November 11 at 11:00 am.  
This ceremony will be held at Veterans Memorial Park but with some minor changes in order to properly practice social distancing.  
We have expanded the event outside of the paved circle into the grassy area so that we can have enough space for social distancing.  
Also, please remember to wear a mask or face covering during the event.  I believed that properly honoring our veterans at Veterans 
Memorial Park was the least that we could do to show our respect and appreciation for each and every brave man and woman.  On 
behalf of the Village Board, I want to personally say “thank you” to our Veterans near and far for your sacrifice to our great nation!

As I write this, we are busy working every day developing plans for the holiday season.  Due to the COVID-19 pandemic and with 
respects to the Governor and the Restore Illinois Plan, there are several events that will be cancelled or altered.  At the time of printing 
this Village Newsletter, the Victorian Christmas held at the Historic House will be cancelled.  However, I can assure you, we are moving 
forward with a variation of the Tree Lighting Ceremony to officially ring in the holiday season and we are creating an updated version 
of Breakfast with Santa.  Additionally, our Recreation Division has been busy creating a list of family holiday activities (see page 4) for 
everyone to partake in.  

This holiday season will be different on many levels, but I’m confident we can still celebrate safely.  We are all finding ways to cope 
with the “temporary new normal”, and I assure you, just like all of you, I want everything to return back to the way things were before.  
Together we can get through these challenging times.  This holiday season, please be respectful to your fellow neighbors, and let us 
come together as a community and remember that together, we are “Glendale Heights Strong”.  From my family to yours, I wish all of 
you a happy, and most importantly, a healthy holiday season!  

Sincerely,

Linda Jackson, Village President

Village Offices Closed
Veterans Day 

Wednesday, November 11

Thanksgiving Holiday 
Thursday, November 26 

Friday, November 27

Christmas Holiday 
Thursday, December 24 

Friday, December 25

New Years Day Holiday 
Friday, January 1, 2021
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Christmas Sharing

Glendale Heights Village News
300 Civic Center Plaza • Glendale Heights, IL 60139 

630.260.6000 • www.glendaleheights.org
A PROUD & PROGRESSIVE
VILLAGE FOR ALL PEOPLE

While writing your greeting cards to friends and relatives, 
please remember our military personnel who are serving 
our country during the holidays.

The Village is collecting holiday greeting cards and will 
mail them in time for a holiday delivery. Please drop off 
your greeting cards to Village Hall by December 3.    

Please do not decorate cards with glitter or add per-
sonal or social media information to cards. Also, do not 
include envelopes with cards. For more information, call 
630.909.5327.

Send Cheer to Military Personnel

Saturday, November 7 
8:00 am - Noon

GH2O Aquatic Center Parking Lot

ELECTRONICS RECYCLING AND 
CLOTHING/TEXTILE DONATION EVENT

ELECTRONIC RECYCLING
*Important Note—Tax deductible fee applies for all 

CRT, Flat Screens,  
Projection TVs & Monitors

 Under 21” screen = $25/unit
21” screen and over = $35/unit

Residents can pay in advance at  
http://recycling.eworksesi.org/ or contactless credit 

card payment or exact change at event. 

Accepted Items: Computers, laptops, servers, 
computer monitors*, televisions*, printers, facsimile, 

scanners, VCR and DVD players, video game consoles, 
cable and converter boxes, satellite receivers, 

electronic keyboards, mice, portable music players, 
holiday string lights, wire, cables, adapters, power 

supplies, cell phones, modems, tablets, phones, 
docking stations

TEXTILE DONATION & RECYCLING
 Accepted items: Clean clothing, shoes (tied together), 

accessories, bedding, towels and other household 
textiles. 

Items must be bagged. 
Read more about RewearAble at

http://rewearable.org/

Brought to you by DuPage County and  
the Village of Glendale Heights

For more information, please contact the  
DuPage County Environmental Division at 

630.407.6700

The Village of Glendale Heights annual Christmas Sharing 
program will be looking a little different this year due 
to COVID-19.  The Village will be working alongside the 
School Districts to help identify families who have been 
affected by the COVID-19 pandemic through the school 
lunch assistance program.  We appreciate everyone’s 
understanding of the necessary changes to the Christmas 
Sharing program due to COVID-19.  The health and safety 
of our volunteers, families, staff and everyone involved is 
of the utmost importance.  However, we also understand 
the importance of the holidays and the difficulties families 
are facing and wish to continue to share in the spirit of the 
holidays.

If you are interested in making a monetary donation to 
support the Christmas Sharing program and give back to 
those in need, please contact Debbie Marino at  
DMarino@glendaleheights.org or call 630.260.6030 x 6130.  

Items NOT Accepted: Wooden speakers, 
refrigerators, light bulbs, batteries, and/or  

smoke detectors
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250 Civic Center Plaza • Glendale Heights, IL 60139
630.260.6060 • www.ghprf.com

Parks, Recreation & Facilities Department

Fitness at the Sports Hub
Fight the Quarantine-15 with some help from the Sports Hub Fitness Center! Our fitness center has been restructured to 
allow proper social distancing when working out in addition to scheduled equipment sanitizing to keep our members as 

safe as possible. The fitness center is operating under IDPH guidelines which include:

•	 Members are encouraged to call ahead and schedule a reservation to secure their spot

•	 Reservations are available Monday – Friday from 7:00 am – 6:45 pm and Saturdays from 8:00 am – 11:45 am and can be 	
	 between 30 – 90 minutes long

•	 Members must wear a face covering when entering the building and are subject to a temperature check when 		
	 scanning in

•	 Face coverings should be worn when traveling from one machine to another once inside the fitness center

Type – Fee  
(Res/Non-Res)

Access to 
Fitness 
Center

Access to 
Walking 

Track

6 Fitness 
Center 
Guest 
Passes

50% Off 
featured 
fitness 
classes

Access to Racquetball 
Courts (All players must 

have membership)
Closed due to COVID-19

Access to Basketball Gym 
& Indoor Fieldhouse 

during Open Gym Hours
Closed due to COVID-19

Annual 
$200/$240

x x x x x x

Annual Add a 
Family Member 
$150/$190

x x x x x x

Annual Senior 
$170

x x x x x x

Monthly 
$22/$32

x x

Family Holiday Activities

Holiday Gifts (Ages 3-8) 
Create the perfect gift for any holiday 

this time of year! Children will decorate 
a picture frame, and have their picture 
taken to be included in the frame. They 
will also receive gift bags to put them in. 

For delivery option, register by 12/3.

Get on the “nice list” this year with our special holiday programs that are fun for all ages! Activities can be done in person at 
the Sports Hub or online at home by picking up the materials or having them delivered to your house. Scan the QR Code at 

the top of this page with your smartphone to see our complete Fall Activity Guide with more holiday programs!

Type Date Time Fee

In person 12/7 3-3:45 pm $5/$10

Online 12/7 Noon-3 pm $5/$10

Delivery 12/7 Noon-3 pm $10/$15

Letters from Santa 
(All Ages) 

Write a letter to Santa and drop it 
in our North Pole Mailbox at the 
front desk. Children will receive 
a personalized letter back in the 
mail. Letters must be in the mail-
box by Saturday, December 12 to 

give Santa enough time to respond 
before Christmas!

$5/$10 per letter  
(Resident/Non-Resident)

Phone Calls from Santa 
(All Ages) 

Register to get a phone call from Santa 
Claus! Calls will be made between  

1:00 pm – 3:00 pm on Monday, Decem-
ber 21st, so please make sure that you 

have given the best number  
for that time.

$3/$8  
(Resident/Non-Resident)
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Promoting "Fuller, Stronger, Longer Lives"

Glendale Heights Center for Senior Citizens
260 Civic Center Plaza • Glendale Heights, IL 60139
630.260.6050 • www.glendaleheights.org/Seniors

Are you looking for a party room to rent for your winter or spring gathering?  Look 
no further than the Center’s Community Room.  From kid’s parties to weddings, 
you can book the room for any event.  A fully equipped catering kitchen including 
commercial refrigerators, freezers, microwave and professional oven will allow you 
to bring in your home-cooked meal, catered items or both! You’ll have access to 
convenient parking, surround sound speaker system as well as our beautiful facili-
ties which include a convenient outdoor deck and seating area.  

Please note: Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, there are various guidelines provided 
by the Illinois Department of Health that must be followed as part of your rental 
including no more than 50 people.  For more information on these guidelines, 
please visit www.glendaleheights.org/seniors or call 630.260.6050.

BOOK YOUR PARTY AT THE COMMUNITY ROOM

Senior Health Insurance Program (SHIP)
Annual Enrollment Period October 15th – December 7th

Effective January 1st
The Center for Senior Citizens is a certified SHIP site and is ready to help with your 
Medicare questions.  SHIP counselors at the Center are trained to:
•    Educate consumers and answer questions about Medicare, Medicare 		
     Supplements, long term care insurance, Medicare HMOs, private fee-for-service 	
     and other health insurance;
•	 Assist beneficiaries Part D Open Enrollment.
Contact the Center for Senior Citizens to schedule your appointment.  
Appointments only, please!

Golden Shears Salon is now 
accepting appointments at the 
Center for Senior Citizens!  We offer 
services for both men and women 
including haircuts, coloring and 
perms.  We also offer free consulta-
tions so we can help you look and 
feel your best!  At this time, we can 
only accept reservations.  Walk-ups 
will not be permitted.  Please note: 
the Golden Shears Salon follows 
the Illinois Department of Public 
Health guidelines which includes 
face coverings and hand sanitizer.  
At this time, we are not offering 
any nail or facial services.  To book 
your next hair appointment, please 
contact the Center for Senior Citi-
zens at 630.260.6050.  

Golden Shears Golden Shears 
SalonSalon

Republic Services

 Refuse Collection

Senior Discount

If you are 65 years old or better and 
the property owner with the Republic 
Services billing in your name, you are 

eligible for a 35% monthly discount on 
your Refuse Collection Services.  You 

may also request a smaller  
garbage tote.  

To obtain your discount, please send 
a letter with your name, address, 

account number and proof of your 
age including a copy of your most 

recent property tax bill to:  Republic 
Services Customer Services, 5050 W. 
Lake Street, Melrose Park, IL  60160 
or fax to:   708.498.5383.  Please call 

Republic Services at 847.981.0091 with 
any questions.  You can also bring the 
documents listed above to the Center 
for Senior Citizens and the Center staff 

would be happy to assist you.

The Center for Senior Citizens is now open! 
The Center for Senior Citizens is open for various programming based on registration.

Hours of Operation: Monday through Friday, 7:30 am - 5:00 pm 

Note: A face mask and health screening are required to enter the building.  

The Center for Senior Citizens has begun offering an array of programs and events 
in a socially distant and safe manner. The Center will continue to provide for our 

members as the Village Board and Center staff work to provide fun and engaging 
programs.  We look forward to seeing all of your smiling  

faces once again!  

For more information about upcoming programs being offered by the Center for 
Senior Citizens, please visit the Senior Activity Guide on the Village website at  

www.glendaleheights.org or call the Center for Senior Citizens at 630.260.6050. 
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 Winter Golf
As long as the course is playable, 

Glendale Lakes is open year 
round for golf. 

 
Give the golf shop a call 

for winter rates and course 
conditions at 630.260.0018!

1550 President Street • Glendale Heights, IL 60139
630.260.0018 • Banquets: 630.260.0095 • www.glendalelakes.com 

Owned and operated by the Village of Glendale Heights

Glendale Lakes Golf Club

Book Your Event 
at Glendale Lakes  

Golf Club

Glendale Lakes Golf Club is a 
great place to host your holiday 

parties, showers, parties, meetings, 
wedding, reception and much 

more.  Call 630.260.0095 to 
check on available dates and visit 

our website to see our menus 
with pricing and pictures of our 

beautiful banquet facility.

Winter Gift Card Specials
Black Friday Special (November 27 • 9:00 am to Noon) 
For every $100 you spend in gift cards, receive 

one free 18-hole round of golf with cart (Valid 
Monday through Friday and after 11:00 am on 
weekends/holidays)

All of December  
For every $125 you spend receive one free 

18-hole round of golf with cart (Valid Monday 
through Friday and after 11:00 am on weekends/
holidays)

5 Tips for Golfing in the

1.	 Walk Instead of Ride!  You will stay warmer 		
	 and stay loose.

2.	 Keep Your Hands Warm.  Consider purchasing 	
	 golf gloves for both hands.

3.	 Keep your golf ball warm by leaving it in your 	
	 pocket in between holes.  A warm golf ball 		
	 will actually drive farther in colder weather!

4.	 Layer your clothing. Wear more thin layers so 	
	 you can swing and shed if you need.

5.	 Have realistic golf expectations. Don't expect 	
	 your score to be the same as it is on a nice 		
	 summer day. Conditions and temperatures 		
	 will	affect your swing and score.
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With the winter season upon us, the Streets Division will outfit Village 
vehicles with snow plows and anti-icing equipment.  Public Works utilizes 
road salt and liquid de-icing materials to assist in clearing the roadways and 
providing safe travel conditions.

The Village has 76 center lane miles of roadway and 147 cul-de-sacs and 
dead-ends which will be strategically cleared during a snow event.  The Vil-
lage roads are sectioned into eight snow routes and each will have a desig-
nated large truck to undertake the clearing of snow and de-icing.  Each snow 
route has a defined primary (arterial road) route and a secondary (collector 
road) route.  In the case of a winter storm event with measurable accumula-
tion of snow, there will be additional trucks dispatched to undertake the 
clearing of snow from cul-de-sacs and dead-end streets.  

For parking restrictions during and after a snowstorm, please see page 8 
(Parking Info).  For any questions or concerns you may have regarding the 
Village’s Snow and Ice plan, please contact Public Works (Snow Command) at 
630.260.6068.

1615 Glen Ellyn Road • Glendale Heights, IL 60139
630.260.6040 • www.glendaleheights.org/PW

Public Works Department
A PROUD & PROGRESSIVE
VILLAGE FOR ALL PEOPLE

Snow Plow Operations During a Snow Event

MFT Road Projects Update
This year the Village completed the construc-
tion of three major roads under the 2020 MFT 
Road Project.  Gilberto Street, Armitage Ave-
nue, and a portion of Windy Point Drive were 
constructed under this year’s program. The 
construction consisted of storm sewer improve-
ments and repairs, sidewalk and curb improve-
ments, and road paving.  

Winter Time at the  
Water Pollution Control Facility

Winter operations will begin on November 1st 
for the Water Pollution Control Facility (WPCF).  
Disinfection of the treatment plant effluent 
by the use of chlorine gas will not be required 
throughout the winter months due to slower 
biological activity.  Additionally, the need 
to neutralize the chlorine contained in the 
treatment plant effluent will not be required.  
This means the treatment facility will not be 
adding sodium bisulfite to the effluent to 
neutralize the chlorine.

The staff at the WPCF will utilize the winter 
season to undertake maintenance to 
systems such as the chlorination system, 
de-chlorination system and the filtering 
system.  This involves such activities as 
cleaning valves, replacing seals/gaskets and 
pipelines.  Additionally, all of the filter discs 
will be removed from each of the three filters 
and these will be inspected, cleaned and or 
replaced as required. 
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300 Civic Center Plaza • Glendale Heights, IL 60139
Emergency Help: 911 • Non-Emergency: 630.260.6070

www.glendaleheights.org/police

Glendale Heights Police Department

Parking Info
The Glendale Heights Police Department would like to remind you of a couple of 
parking regulations within the Village.  

“Parking - Sidewalks”  -  Village Ordinance 7-7-5(J) 
“Within any sidewalk area; residents may park, on each owner’s driveway, across the 
sidewalk between the hours of 10:00 p.m. and 7:00 a.m., or within twenty-four (24) 
hours after a snowfall of one inch (1”) or more has occurred from November 1st 
through March 31st.”

“Parking During Snowfall”  -  Village Ordinance 7-7-8
“It shall be unlawful to park any vehicle on any public street designated as a snow 
route in the Village at any time within twenty-four (24) hours after a snowfall of 
one inch (1”) or more has occurred.”  “It shall be unlawful to park any vehicle on any 
other public street in the Village at any time within twenty-four (24) hours after a 
snowfall of two inches (2”) or more has occurred.”  “In the event of a continuous 
heavy snowfall of five inches (5”) or more having occurred, it shall be unlawful to 
park any vehicle on any public street in the Village at any time within a period of 
seventy-two (72) hours after such snowfall.”
Should you need additional information or clarification regarding the above 
regulations, please contact the Glendale Heights Police Department non-
emergency phone number at 630.260.6070.

Holiday Shopping 
 Safety Tips:

The Glendale Heights Police Department has six Certified Child Passenger Safety Technicians.

 Our technicians will put their knowledge to work through child safety seat checks where parents and caregivers receive educa-
tion and hands-on assistance with the proper use of child restraint systems and seat belts. Even with the detailed instructions 
from car seat manufacturers, a majority of parents still misuse their child restraints and need help to get it right. 

 To schedule an appointment to have your child’s seat inspected for proper installation, please contact the Glendale Heights 
Police Departments non-emergency number at 630.260.6070.

Before the Car Seat Checkup

• Be prepared to learn, not just watch the CPS technician install the car seat. They are trained to teach you.

• Know your child's current weight and height

• Using the car seat instruction manual and the vehicle owner’s manual, try to 
install the car seat into your vehicle prior to your appointment

• Tip! Check the index of your vehicle owner’s manual for “child safety seats”.

• Be sure to bring the car seat instruction manual AND the vehicle owner’s 
manual with you to your appointment

• If possible, bring your child with you as well as another caregiver to help 
while you are learning

Need your child’s car seat checked for proper installation?

As the holiday shopping season is upon 
us, please take time to ensure you have 
a safe and happy holiday season. As 
you find time to shop, please be mind-
ful of the following safety tips:
•	 Be aware of your surroundings. Look 
for suspicious persons, etc. when you 
are in any area.
•	 If shopping late in the day or after 
dark, park in an area that is well lit. 
•	 Don't leave cell phones, purses, or 
any other item of value in your parked 
car where they can be seen. Always 
conceal these items.
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Keep the Wreath Red
Each year during the holiday season, the Glenside and Bloomingdale Fire Protection Districts 
participate in the statewide “Keep the Wreath Red” program.  The program starts when the 
Fire District illuminates a Christmas wreath with all red bulbs on the fire station.  During the 
holiday season, if there are any fires related to decorations, a white bulb will replace a red 
bulb on the wreath.  We ask everyone in the community to help “Keep the Wreath Red” by 
keeping some important safety tips in mind this holiday season.

• If you use a live tree, be sure to choose a fresh tree that is not shedding needles and keep it 
well watered.  

• Make sure Christmas and Hanukkah lights are labeled by a testing laboratory.  Replace any 
worn sets or those with loose connections.  Outside, use lights labeled for outdoor lighting.  
Always unplug everything before going to bed or leaving home.

• Do not use candles in decorations or displays.  Keep them away from curtains or other 
combustible materials and never put them in windows or near exits.  Keep candles out of the 
reach of small children.

"

Meet Officer Paul Jimenez 
#349
"Growing up, I always wanted to be a Police Officer. 
In 2003, my dream became a reality, when I was 
hired by the Glendale Heights Police Department. 

I have been in Patrol, Investigations and now, a High School Resource Officer. A little 
known fact about me is that I also played an extra on the hit T.V. show, Chicago PD. I 
am a huge Baseball fanatic; in particular, the Chicago White Sox! 

I look forward to my future years as a Police Officer to serve and protect the residents 
of Glendale Heights!"

There are some reported cases of scammers posing as rideshare drivers, so always confirm the license plate and name of your 
driver before getting in, and check their appearance against the photo in the app. In addition, if you are being picked up in a 
popular area, like an airport, this will avoid accidentally taking someone else’s ride. 

Pro tip: Always ask a driver for the name of the passenger before you get in the car instead of saying your name first. This way, 
you can be 100 percent sure that person is your driver.

 Never Pay Cash

A driver should never ask you to pay cash for your ride. Both Uber and Lyft give you an option to tip through the app after your 
trip, so there is no need to have your wallet out during a rideshare.

Know Your Surroundings

If you are in an unfamiliar city or area, make sure to track your route on your 
own maps app to ensure the driver is following the correct route. If you are 
being picked up from the airport, be sure to follow the prompted instructions 
when you open the rideshare app.  This also goes for the neighborhood and 
time of day you are requesting a ride. Be smart and aware of open businesses 
around you and avoid calling rideshares alone late at night. If you are being 
picked up from a bar or restaurant, pay extra attention to these tips.

Call for Help

Both Uber and Lyft have emergency buttons that let you call 911 directly from 
the app if something goes wrong. The apps will display your current where-
abouts so you can share them with the dispatcher during your call.

Confirm Your Driver and Car Before Getting In
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The Community Development Department reminds businesses that the deadline for renewing their annual Village Business 
License is December 31, 2020. A Business License Renewal form will be mailed early November to the business address on 
file.  If you have not received your Business License Renewal form by November 30th or have any questions regarding the 
renewal process, please contact Community Development at 630.260.6030.

Business License Renewal

In observance of the Holidays, residents are advised of a change 
to their regular schedule for refuse and recycling collections. 
Republic Services will follow their Holiday Pick Up Schedule. All 
pick up days are delayed by one day for all customers who are 
scheduled on the day of, or following a holiday.

Thanksgiving Holiday

Thursday’s regular route is delayed to Friday, 11/27 Friday’s regular 
route is delayed to Saturday, 11/28 

Christmas Holiday

Thursday, 12/24- (Christmas Eve) - Regular pick-up schedule; no 
delay to services. 

Friday’s regular route is delayed to Saturday, 12/26

New Years Day Holiday

Thursday, 12/31 (New Year’s Eve) - Regular pick-up schedule; no 
delay to services

Friday’s regular route is delayed to Saturday, 1/2/21 

For service related questions, please call Republic Services at 
847.981.0091. 

Recycling/Garbage Holiday Schedule

Glendale Heights Village News
300 Civic Center Plaza • Glendale Heights, IL 60139 

630.260.6000 • www.glendaleheights.orgA PROUD & PROGRESSIVE
VILLAGE FOR ALL PEOPLE

NEW BUSINESSES
Maravilla Hair Salon

2037 Bloomingdale Road
630.638.1072

Coda Resources
990 North Avenue

718.649.1666

GH Pizzas
2113 Bloomingdale Road

630.398.1605

Priority Wrecker Service, Inc
465 Windy Point Drive

847.964.3005

Metro by T-Mobile  
155 North Avenue

630.366.6549

Rhyno Distribution
524 Windy Point Drive

630.290.7491

Support Glendale Heights’ Businesses - Shop Local! 
Interested in having a business in Glendale Heights?   

Contact the Community Development Department at 630.260.6030
Join the Glendale Heights Chamber!   

Contact Director@glendaleheightschamber.com

Selling Your Home?
If you decide to sell your home in Glendale Heights, 
you are required to obtain a tax stamp, which may 
be done by following the simple steps listed below:
1.	 Submit a completed Real Estate Transfer Certifi-
cate of Compliance application a minimum of 21 
days prior to closing, which is available online or at 
Village Hall.  The certificate of compliance is valid 
for six months, so start the process early to avoid 
delays at your closing.
2.	 Submit an application fee of $100.00 for a single 
family home.
3.	 An inspection will be scheduled when the appli-
cation and fee is submitted.
4.	 When the inspection is conducted, you will be 
provided with a report of any items that need to be 
corrected. You may make the corrections and have 
a re-inspection, or the purchaser may sign a Guar-
antee of Compliance and post an escrow to guaran-
tee that the work will be completed within 30 days.
5.	 A plat of survey of the property less than a year 
old must be submitted as part of the inspection 
process.
6.	 Once the inspection passes or the Guarantee of 
Compliance is signed and escrow posted, you may 
submit an application for a Transfer Stamp along 
with the following documentation to the Finance 
Department:
7.	 Payment of the transfer tax prior to transferring 
title to or assigning the beneficial interest in a land 
trust. The tax is $3.00 for every $1,000.00 of value or 
fraction thereof.
8.	 A receipt of payment of the final water bill and 
any other outstanding debt or unpaid invoices.
9.	 A copy of the original deed, which may be 
signed by your attorney.
10.	A copy of the State Declaration, which may be 
signed by your attorney.
Once the fees and taxes are paid and the documen-
tation is submitted, the Village will issue the tax 
stamp.
If you have any questions or for more informa-
tion, please contact the Community Development 
Department at 630.260.6030.



The final yard waste collection for the season is Friday, Novem-
ber 27 and Saturday, November 28 during route scheduling. 
There will be no yard waste pickup from December - March. 

For service related questions, please contact Republic Services at 
847.981.0091.

Yard Waste Collections Ends- 
Friday, November 27 or Saturday, November 28 

Visit us online at www.glendaleheights.org

Help Support the Community  
Affected by COVID-19 through the

Glendale Heights Foundation

The Glendale Heights Foundation is looking for monetary donations 
to help families throughout the Glendale Heights community!  The 
Glendale Heights Foundation (GHF) is a non-profit organization 
incorporated in 2003 to provide limited one-time emergency financial 
assistance to Village residents.  Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, many 
families have been hit hard financially, and the Glendale Heights 
Foundation is looking for monetary donations to support those families 
in need.  

Many of the typical fundraising events that support the Glendale 
Heights Foundation were cancelled in 2020 due to the COVID-19 
pandemic.  So now, more than ever, the Glendale Heights Foundation is 
relying on the community's support to help give back to those in need.

If you are interested in making a tax deductible donation or if you are 
applying for assistance, please visit http://tiny.cc/GlendaleHtsFound or 
www.glendaleheights.org.  

Village Meetings
Regularly scheduled meetings are held at the 
Civic Center, unless otherwise noted.  Call the 

Village Hall at 630.260.6000 for more  
information.

Board of Police Commissioners
2nd Wednesday of each month, 7:00 pm

CHARACTER COUNTS! Coalition
3rd Wednesday of each month, 7:30 am

Glenside Public Library District

Charity Golf Classic Committee
Scheduled periodically throughout the year

Glendale Lakes Golf Club

Emergency Services & Disaster Agency 
E.S.D.A.   

1st Wednesday of each month, 7:00 pm

Founders’ Day Committee
Scheduled periodically throughout the year

Golf Club Committee
Thursday, 7:00 pm  

Nov. 12 
Glendale Lakes Golf Club

Historical Committee
Scheduled periodically throughout the year

Glendale Heights Historic House 

Neighborhood Watch
Meetings vary from month to month.
Please visit the website for the next  

Neighborhood Watch meeting.

Parks & Recreation Committee
3rd Tuesday of every other month, 7:00 pm

Sports Hub

Plan Commission
2nd & 4th Tuesday of each month, 7:00 pm

Property Enhancement
4th Wednesday of each month, 6:30 pm

Senior Citizens Council
4th Wednesday of each month, 

Center for Senior Citizens, 8:30 am

Village Board and 
Committee of the Whole Meetings (C.O.W.)

1st & 3rd Thursday of each month, 7:30 pm 

Youth Commission
2nd Wednesday of each month, 7:30 am 

Glendale Lakes Golf Club

Note: Due to COVID-19, many committee and 
commission meetings may be cancelled.  Please 
visit www.glendaleheights.org for updated meeting 
announcements.

Village Meetings

Street Sweeping Continues  
through November

Street sweeping parking restrictions continue through the month of 
November on one specific day each week from 8:00 am to 4:00 pm.  After 
hearing the concerns of our residents, Mayor Jackson and the Village 
Board of Trustees have approved to allow residents to 
park parallel to the street on your driveway apron 
(section of the driveway between the sidewalk 
and the street on your street maintenance 
day). This will allow sidewalks to be clear 
for residents to walk on the sidewalks, but 
still allow street sweepers to clean the 
streets of any debris and leaves for safe 
driving, keeping our storm drains clear to 
the best we can, and for clean roadways.  If 
you have any questions on street sweeping 
parking, please contact the Glendale Heights 
Police Department’s non-emergency number at 
630.260.6070.



Village of Glendale Heights
300 Civic Center Plaza

Glendale Heights, IL 60139
www.glendaleheights.org
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Civic Center Hours
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday	 8:00 am – 4:30 pm
Thursday		  8:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Friday		  8:00 am – 4:30 pm 
Saturday, Sunday		  Closed

MAYOR & BOARD
Linda Jackson, Village President ljackson@glendaleheights.org. . . . . . . . . . . . .              630.909.5302
Marie Schmidt, Village Clerk marie_schmidt@glendaleheights.org. . . . . . . . . .           630.909.5333
Bill Schmidt, Trustee District 1 bschmidt@glendaleheights.org. . . . . . . . . . . . . .               630.909.5307
Sharon Sullivan, Trustee District 2/Deputy Mayor  
SSullivan@glendaleheights.org. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                             630.909.5306
Michael Light, Trustee District 3 mlight@glendaleheights.org. . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                630.909.5308
Pat Maritato, Trustee District 4 pmaritato@glendaleheights.org. . . . . . . . . . . . .              630.909.5309
Chester Pojack, Trustee District 5 cpojack@glendaleheights.org . . . . . . . . . . . .             630.909.5310
Mary Schroeder, Trustee District 6 mschroeder@glendaleheights.org. . . . . . .        630.909.5311
 
VILLAGE OFFICES		
Administrative Services . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                    630.260.6000
Center for Senior Citizens seniors@glendaleheights.org. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                     630.260.6050
Community Development comdev@glendaleheights.org . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                   630.260.6030
Glendale Lakes Golf & Pro Shop glendalelakes@glendaleheights.org. . . . . . . .         630.260.0018
Glendale Lakes Golf Club, Restaurant & Banquets . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                           630.260.0095
Parks, Recreation & Facilities parks_&_recreation@glendaleheights.org. . . . .      630.260.6060
Police, Non-emergency police@glendaleheights.org. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                        630.260.6070
Public Relations public_relations@glendaleheights.org. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 630.909.5350
Public Works public_works@glendaleheights.org . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                           630.260.6040
Water Billing waterbilling@glendaleheights.org. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                             630.260.6010
 
IMPORTANT COMMUNITY PHONE NUMBERS
Police/Fire/Ambulance Emergency. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                 911
AMITA Health Adventist Medical Center GlenOaks. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                           630.545.8000
AT&T U-Verse . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                              800.288.2020
Bloomingdale Fire Protection District 1 (Non-emergency). . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                   630.894.9080 
Bloomingdale Township (Administrative offices) . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                            630.529.7715
Clarke Environmental (Mosquito Control Hotline). . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                           800.942.2555
Comcast (Cable/Internet). . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                   866.594.1234
Commonwealth Edison (Electric utility). . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                     800.334.7661
DuPage County (Administrative offices). . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                     630.407.6500
Glendale Heights Chamber of Commerce. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                   630.909.5361
Glenside Fire Protection District (Non-emergency). . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                          630.668.5323
Glenside Public Library District. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                             630.260.1550
J.U.L.I.E.  (Call Before You Dig!) . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                              800.892.0123
Milton Township (Administrative offices). . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                    630.668.1616
NICOR (Gas utility) . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                         888.642.6748
Republic Services (Refuse/Recycling Services). . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                               847.981.0091
United States Post Office. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                   800.275.8777
WideOpenWest (Cable/Internet). . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                            866.496.9669

Village Contact Information
Keep up-to-date with Village 
events, program pictures, and 
important announcements by 
following us on Twitter, liking 
us on Facebook, following us 
on Instagram and adding us on 
Snapchat!  Search for...

@VOGHNews

Or subscribe to our YouTube 
channel at GlendaleHtsTV!

Connect With Us

Moving in or out?
Contact the Village of  
Glendale Heights to learn  
about the necessary steps to  
make it a smooth  
process!

Call us at 630.260.6000
for more information!

For updates, information and alerts 
regarding COVID-19, please visit 
www.glendaleheights.org/covid19


